


(A Memorandum

U.S. Department of
Transportation

Office of the Secretary
of Transportation
Office of Inspector General

subject:. INFORMATION: OIG Investigation pate:  May 25, 2011
#110C000039SINV, Re: Teterboro Airport, NJ,
Dalton Departure Procedure (OSC File No. DI-

10-0680)
ok Ronald ¢ Engler
" Director Reply to
Atin. of:  X6-4189

Special Investigations, JI-3

To:  Judith S. Kaleta
Assistant General Counsel for General Law
Office of General Counsel, C-10

This memorandum responds to a March 21, 2011, email from the Office of Special
Counsel requesting additional information on our Report of Investigation (ROI) regarding
Teterboro Airport's Dalton Departure Procedure (the procedure). OSC requested a
supplemental report that includes the Federal Aviation Administration (FAA) Air Traffic
Organization's (ATO) March 2011 audit report, and information related to additional
findings, recommendations, and corrective actions taken or proposed as a result of the
audit. OSC also requested information pertaining to FAA training sessions or other
training opportunities offered to pilots on the procedure and an update of two corrective
actions ATO was considering related to: familiarization and training for air traffic staffs
at Teterboro and N90 on the potential risk associated with the procedure, and pre-
coordination of flight transponder code when a pilot desires to use the procedure (OIG
ROI page 23).

FAA ATO Audit: The FAA has completed its audit of the procedure. As a result, FAA
Is in the process of making significant revisions to the procedure and has proposed
actions and training, as outlined in the ATO audit report and an accompanying
memorandum from FAA's Office of Audit and Evaluation, to coincide with the issuance
of the final revision to the procedure. Both documents are attached to this Memorandum.

A site visit by the ATO of the New York Terminal Radar Approach Control (N90) and
Teterboro tower was conducted on March 23-24, 2011. The ATO interviewed three
controllers and two managers, reviewed 45 days of Runway 19 voice and radar data (of
specific activity), training materials, and safety and pilot deviation reports. In sum, the
ATO found that incidents related to the procedure continued to occur and proposed
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additional risk mitigation measures to sustain the operational safety of aircraft departing
Teterboro and arriving at Newark-Liberty International Airport. For example, on May 5,
2011, ATO published a revision to the procedure's diagram and text that includes
information about wake turbulence and procedures in the event of a loss of
communications, http://aeronav.faa.gov/pdfs/ne_rear 0O5SMAY?2011.pdf (see page 346).
An update to the procedure, expected to be published June 30, 2011, will include a 2
nautical mile restriction on the west bound turn. The ATO also proposed adding
phraseology to Teterboro's standard operating procedure to reinforce altitude restrictions.

Pilot Training: Training material is being developed for in-person briefings by FAA as
part of monthly meetings with the Teterboro User's Group, and Teterboro's fixed-base
operators and aviation associations. These meetings are largely attended by local and
transient pilots and include representatives from the New York/New Jersey Port
Authority and FAA Flight Standards. FAA's briefings will include summary information
about the procedure, to include: wake turbulence risk from Newark arrivals; altitude
restrictions; westbound turn within two nautical miles; lost communication procedures;
and other pilot responsibilities. In addition, FAA has developed a "Pilot
Acknowledgement Form," (draft included in the ATO audit report) to be executed by
those who attend the briefings. Briefings are expected to be conducted after the updated
procedure is published on June 30, 2011. Teterboro tower staff intends to maintain the
original signed forms.

Presentations have been made at the Teterboro User's Group meetings by Teterboro
tower representatives during its meetings in October and November 2010, and January
through March 2011 (example meeting minutes are included in the ATO audit report).
Also, the Aircraft Owners and Pilot Association and National Business Aviation
Association have offered to publish regional bulletins to their members once all proposed
changes to the procedure are completed. The ATO plans to collaborate with FAA's
Flight Standards Division, which is responsible for oversight of airmen, to issue an
informational bulletin and messages to all pilots once the changes to the procedure and
other operational coordination processes are concluded (estimated to begin in July 2011).

Familiarization and Training for Air Traffic Control Staff (OIG Report pg 23):
Familiarization and training was addressed during the ATO audit. The audit report
stresses “that additional training is warranted and prudent given the evolving age and
experience of the workforce at both facilities." Attached to the ATO audit report is the
training material prepared for Teterboro tower controllers, dated March 21, 2011 (Note:
An amended version of this training material is what will be utilized for pilot training
sessions). According to the audit report, N90 is developing additional training materials.

Training for all operational personnel is expected to coincide with the publication of the
updated procedure scheduled for June 30, 2011, and will include: change in the
westbound turn location, maximum altitude phraseology required as part of the procedure
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clearance, and lost communication procedures. Refresher training covering the same
subject will be incorporated in the annual special training plans through the remainder of
2011. Within 60-days of the procedures updated publication, expected June 30, 2011, the
Eastern Quality Control Group plans to follow-up with an audit of training related to the
revisions to the procedure and the standard operating procedure utilized by Teterboro and
N9O0.

Pre-Coordination of Flight Transponder Code (OIG Report pg 23): The March 2011
ATO audit confirmed that each aircraft utilizing the procedure received a unique
transponder code that auto-acquires the secondary radar return and makes the flight track
active through the N90 automation system once airborne from Teterboro.

Additional Information: The FAA reported to the OIG that there were two pilot
deviations related to the procedure, filed by Teterboro and N90, subsequent to the ATO's
audit. These matters are referred to FAA Flight Standards for further investigation.

Pilot Deviation 1: On May 12, 2011, N90 reported a pilot deviation by a
foreign registered aircraft. The aircraft departed Teterboro and climbed to
1,800 feet (500 feet above the maximum allowed by the procedure),
entering New York Class B airspace without clearance. The pilot was not
advised of the possible deviation due to language communication
difficulties.

Pilot Deviation 2: On May 14, 2011, Teterboro reported a pilot deviation
by a U.S. registered aircraft. The aircraft was initially cleared for one
departure procedure, but after a delay the pilot asked the tower's clearance
delivery to walk them through the Dalton Departure procedure. Clearance
delivery advised the pilot it was unable to provide the information and the
pilot needed to have the information and charts onboard. The pilot
requested a VFR departure and then pick up the procedure, but was advised
by clearance delivery that was not how the procedure is performed. Within
three minutes, the pilot requested to depart using the procedure. Within a
minute of its departure, Teterboro observed the aircraft at 1,700 feet (400
feet above the maximum allowed by the procedure) and advised N9O0.

Attachments
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i AA Operational Update

Mr. Gary Palm gave his report.

He noted that the new District Manager, Jeff Clarke mandated monthly meetings to discuss delay
issues. Mr. Clarke is putting emphasis on RNAV and RNP approaches for improvements in
traffic flow. We anticipate sceing positive results in delay reduction.

e The preparation for new ATCT continues to progress. The information regarding the
environmental impacts should be out by April.

Mr. Palm announced that he has a goal of enhanced relations between the ATCT and the FBOs.
He will be in contact to discuss idcas / issues with each FBO.

o Mr. Palm reminded tenants about the 19-Dalton procedure. Pilots must request it and have a
copy in the aircraft. The Airport Noise Office has copies of the procedure 1f anyone needs one.

]

Teterboro Airport Noise Abatement and Environmental Compliance Office

Mr. Gabriel Andino reported on some noise abatement statistics.

e The Helicopter Pilot’s Handbook was distributed to helicopter operators. This focuses on the
departure and arrival routes and recommended areas to avoid as well as other noise abatement
practices. Included with the distribution was a letter from TANAAC and one from the Noise
Office encouraging them to be good neighbors.

e Staff has been focusing on the reduction of Stage 2 operations that take place at night. In 2010,
we realized a reduction of about half from the number of operations in 2008, when we previously
contacted nighttime Stage 2 operators.

o Letters are sent each month to operators to seek feedback and propose alternatives to
flying their Stage 2 aircraft at night.

o Schedulers and Dispatchers conference is taking place this week. Pam Phillips and Tim
Middleton are representing Teterboro Airport and talking about the Fly Quiet Program to these

industry professionals.

e TANAAC met on February 2" instead of January 26" due to the weather. Year-end statistics

were covered at that meeting,.
The number of nighttime aircraft operations was slightly higher than in 2009; however,

o
the percentage compared to total operations was lower. In 2009, there were 9,419
operations, which was 6.83% of the total operations. In 2010, there were 9,880, which
was 0.61% of the total. Since 20006, when the Teterboro Airport Industry Working Group
started, these numbers have shown a steady and significant decline.

o Stage 2 operations make up only 1.5% of the total jet operations.

< Noise complamts for 2010 totaled only 519, the lowest since we started recording them.
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o Notse complamt Tocaiions are concentrated along light paths,
o Aboul 15 of the otal complaints came from more distant comaunitics, Washington
Township bemng one of those in particular. One caller in that town generated over 100
calls. W continue to receive complaints from the outer commiunitics and feel that this
can be attributed i part to more wwareness of the proper channels for reporting
complairits.

There were 111 noise violations in 2010, an increase over 2009, We rescarched these to
find that the majority (97) happened after 10 p.m. when the noise violation levels go
down. He reminded attendees about the Dalton Departure.

¢
1

Teterboro Alrport Sustainability Survey

Mr. Andino reported on the FAA pilot program to determine airport sustainability. Several factors are
considered including environmental, economic and social. The Port Authority enlisted a consultant to
work with Teterboro and Newark Airports. Most of the plan will be focused on airport operations and
management, but now they are ready to survey the prime tenants later this month. The Noise Office
staff will reach out to the FBO and prime tenant managers to schedule a time for them to take a
telephone survey and will provide the questions ahead of time for your preparation. If you have any
questions, please feel free to contact Gabriel.

-Continued on next page-
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Mr. John Kastens reported on the recent snow ovents at the airport. Since the lust Managers Meeting,

we had six (6) additional evenis.

The chart below outlines the details, M

accumulation for the scason to date is 71 inches, which is far above average.

I Kastens noted that the total
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Canada Goose Control

In Ms. Phillips absence, Mr. Heslin reported on the ongoing work that is taking place to manage the
goose population in the area.

e We had a USDA training program for nest identification and egg addling on February 8'
had been rescheduled from its original date twice due to the weather,

" This

Attendance was light

because municipal workers are still cleaning up from the snowstorms or are busy doing the
things that did not get performed because of the snow.
e We plan to do an egg-addling program and a goosc round-up for any towns who want to
participate.
e The committee has expanded to include Bogota, Lodi and Garfield.

Managers Meeting Minutes  February 9, 2011 - Rey

3 Finul

Page 4 of 5




A YA N, N N EYwmwy s
Winter Blood Dibve

Vis TTerri Lee veported or the winter blood drive that took place on February 87 having been postponed
from the 2" because of the weather. We ended up with about 12 donations. which was leas as we had
hoped, but is still a fair showing. Ms. Lee announced that the winner of the Holiday Inn prive was from
Jet Aviation. She also thanked participants, especially Mr. Dan Welch from AvPORTS Maintenance,

who made a triple donation.

Open Discussion

Mr. Steve Riethof announced a presentation at the AHOF by Mr. Joseph Lenox on Friday. February
1™, which is the 40™ Anniversary of the Apollo 14 Mission.

Mr. Heslin reviewed the upcoming meetings:

e Teterboro Airport 5K Run Kick-Off Meeting - February 15"
e Teterboro Airport Industry Working Group — February 24"

e Community Goose Meeting — March 1"

With no other business to come before the group, the meeting was adjourned.

The next meeting will be March 9, 2011, at 10:30 a.m. The following is the tentative schedule for
2011. o

-

MEETING SCHEDULE

Day: Wednesday
, Date: March 9, 2011
Time: 10:30 a.m. ‘
Location: Teterboro Airport Conference Room
Address: 90 Moonachie Avenue, Teterboro, NJ 07608

To add a specific item to the March agenda, please contact Terri Lee at 201-807-4020 or
teel@panynj.cov

The normal meeting schedule is the second Wednesday of each month. For 2011, the tentative dates
would be as follows:

March 9 August 10
April 13 September 14
May 1 October 12
June 8 November 9
July 153 December 14

e B e i s o
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summary of the Teterboro Atrport Manager's Meciing
Port Authority Confurcnee Room
90 Moonachic Avenuc

January 13, 2011

Welcome

Mr. Richard Heslin welcomed attendees and noted that the meeting today was postponed from its usual
Wednesday date due to the recent snowstorm.

Mr. Heslin then reported on the statistics for airport operations:

Total operations for December were 13,159, which was up about 1.6% over December of last
year. Jet operations were 10,785, an increase of 4.2%. Fuel sales last month were up 6.8%
compared to last December. For 2010, total ops were 149,530, up about 8.4% over 2009. Jet
operations were 117,193, up about 10.9%. Traffic continues to trend upward.

e We have heard from the FAA that the 5K run has been conditionally approved with the same
restrictions as last year. We have to submit additional documentation but expect it to be fully
approved once we do so. This is good news for the airport and for the Bergen County United
Way.

e The rehabilitation of Runway 1-19 1s on schedule. The contract is going out to bid later this

month, and will go to the March Board for approval to be awarded in April. Construction should

start in May.

Construction Projects at the Airport

Ms. Cathy Nigro reviewed some of the current projects.

e Redneck Avenue Relocation Project and Rwy 1-19 EMAS
o New Redneck Avenue is complete and open.
o Airport perimeter fencing has been installed.

o Work continues on the drainage project.
" Box culverts are being delivered, which will be put in the drainage ditch to handle

the water flow under the area of the new EMAS when it is installed.

e Airfield Construction
o Runway 6-24 is complete. However, as part of this project, construction staff is currently

installing new wiring for the airport beacon.
o Weather has prohibited work on the fire hydrants.

e Maintenance Yard

o The construction of the new snow equipment storage building is on hold.
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¢ Tenant Frojects

o Projecis arc ongoing.
FAA Operational Undate

Mr. Gary Palm gave his report.

¢ He noted that traffic flow went well during the last two snowstorms.

e He also explamned that the ATCT at TEB supports the 5K run. Special events used to be at the
discretion of the local FAA, however, now they are considered in light of their impact on the
National Air System (NAS) and approval is nceded {rom a higher level.

e Mr. Palm urged tenants to remind their pilots about the 19-Dalton procedure. They must request
it and have a copy in the aircraft. The Airport Noise Office has copies of the procedure if anyone

needs one.

Teterboro Airport Noise Abatement and Environmental Compliance Office

Mr. Gabriel Andino reported on some noise abatement statistics.

o TANAAC is meeting on January 26™ at 7 p.m. in this conference room. Staff is currently
compiling year-end statistics for that meeting and they will be reported at the February Manager

Meeting.
An interesting preliminary statistic is that noise complaints for 2010 were very low. There were

(-]
only 519 for the whole year, the lowest we have ever experienced. For comparison, in the year
2000, there were around 4,000 complaints. We credit this to reduction of Stage 2 and nighttime
operations and educating residents.

e A question was raised about the new permanent noise monitors. Has staff noticed any variance

in the noise readings? No, readings are in line with the readings from the old monitors. There
have some equipment issues with the new monitors, but those are being resolved.

Teterboro Airport Sustainability Survey

Mr. Andino reported on the FAA pilot program to determine airport sustainability. Several factors are
considered including environmental, economic and social. The Port Authority enlisted a consultant to
work with Teterboro and Newark Airports. So far, the focus has been on airport operations and
management, but they are planning to survey the prime tenants in the next couple of weeks. The Noise
Office staff will reach out to the FBO and prime tenant managers to schedule a time for them to take

telephone survey.

Managers Meeting Minutes  January 13, 2011 —rev. #2 Final
Page 2 of 5



Winter Weather Undate

Mr. John Kastens reported on the reeent snow events at the airport. The chart below outlines the details.
Mr. Kastens noted that the total accumulation for this season is alrecady 44 ¥, inches, which is far above

average this early in the season. We have received positive {eedback following the storms. However, if
Date of i e Runway Closures/ e
Snow Event Precipitation Airport Closure Treatment
- 12/26/2010- 27" Dry Snow (5)6/24.......... 15hr8min | Liquid* = 6,500 gals
12/27/2010 (2)1/19.......... 21hr 14min Solid** = 30,870 Ibs
[19hr 11min] (2) Airport....... 13hr 23min
1/7/2011 5 V4" Wet Snow (1)6/24............. Thr 15min Liquid* = 8,000 gals
[Shr 33min] () 119, 4hr 6min Solid** = 8,820 Ibs
(1) Airport......... Ohr 45min
1/11/2011- 12 ¥2" Dry Snow (2)6/24............. 6hr 36min Liquid* = 16,000 gals
1/12/2011 (M 119........... 10hr 33min
[10hr 50min] (1) Airport......... 6hr 10min

anyone has feedback AvPORTS wishes to receive it.

Part 139 Recurrent Training Schedules

Mr. Kastens reported that one of the findings of the last certification inspection involved lapses in
recurrent training requirements. Even if the employee is current at the time of the inspection, if there
was a lapse in the 24 month required schedule, it is considered a violation. The findings from last
inspections resulted in a Letter of Investigation (LOI). We were able to satisfy their questions, however,
should they find a similar problem this year, we expect a more serious response. Mr. Kastens urged
tenants to make sure that all their staff meets the recurrent training requirements. Tenants were
reminded that any staff whose training is not current cannot perform those duties during that time. He
recommended that training records be reviewed to determine that the schedules are in compliance.

Canada Goose Control

Ms. Phillips reported that Lodi, Bogota and Ridgefield Park have all showed interest mm being part of the

prograni.

e  We will have a training program for nest identification and egg add

ling on January 20, 2011.

Airport staffs arc welcome to participate. Please contact the Airport Manager’s Office.
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e I you notice geese inhabiting private property near the airport, please bring it to the atiention of
Adrport Operatious or direetly to Pam. We will make an eflori to contact the property owner and
discuss the issue. We worked with a local corporation when stall noticed people feeding the
birds on their property.

The Port Authority has contracted with USDA to provide a [ull time Wildlife Biologist at TER
who should start work sometime in the Spring.

e Ms. Phillips reminded tenants to report wildlife issues to Operations.

Defibrillators

Mr. Rick Vander Wende announced that he is assuming the duty of regular defibrillator inspections and
would visit each facility starting next month. He also reported that the training that was provided when
the defibrillators were installed is expiring in April. This 4-hour CPR / defibrillator training is
mandatory for at least one person at each defibrillator location. Mr. Vander Wende will contact each
facility to arrange for this course.

Shelter Our Sisters Annual Toy Drive

Mr. John Panarello thanked all who participated in this year’s drive. With all the items we received, we
were able to fill the S.O.S. van. The shelter staff was very grateful.

Winter Blood Drive

Ms. Terri Lee announced that the Winter Blood Drive is scheduled for February 1% in the Port Authority
Conference Room at 90 Moonachie Ave. The time will be 11 a.m. until 3:30 p.m. The Holiday Innin
Hasbrouck Heights is going to provide another donation to be presented by drawing to a participating
donor. Staff will visit facilities to recruit donors later in January. You may also call Terri anytime if

you would like to sign up to donate.

Open Discussion

Mr. Steve Riethof announced this year’s inductees for the NJ Aviation Hall of Fame. The dinner will be
held on May 11", and the inductees are General Norton Schwartz, Dr. Joseph Salvatore, Mr. Howard

Levy, and Mr. William Mack.

Mr. Heslin reviewed the upcoming meetings:

T u

e TUG - January 19"
. . =1}
o  Community Goose Meeting — January 25"

o TANAAC - January 26"

~
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¢ Teterboro Adrport Industry Working Group postponed from Junvary 27

With no other business w ¢

Thae
2011,

stmecting will be February 9, 2011,
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ome before he group, the meeting waus adjourncd.

The following is the tentative schedule for

Day: Wednesday

Date: February 9, 2011

Time: 10:30 a.m.

Location: Teterboro Airport Conference Room
Address: 90 Moonachie Avenue, Teterboro, NJ 07608

To add a specific item to the February agenda, please contact Terri Lee at 201-807-4020 or

tlee@panynj.gov

The normal meeting schedule is the second Wednesday of each mo

would be as follows:

February 9
March 9

April 13
May 1!
June 8

MEETING SCHEDULFE

nth. For 2011, the tentative dates

July 13
August 10
September 14
October 12
November 9

December 14
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Summary of the Teterboro Alrport Manager’s Meciing
Port Authority Conference Room
90 Moonachic Avenue

November 10, 2010

Mr. Richard Heslin welcomed attendees and reported on the following:

Total operations for October were 13,517, which was about cven with October of last year. Jet
operations were 10,691, an increase of 1.3%. Fuel sales last month were up 5.9% compared to
last September. Year-to-date operations through October are up 9% over last year.

Mr. Heslin reported that investigators from the GAO visited Teterboro Airport in October at the
request of Senator Rockefeller to discuss perimeter security and access control. They weren’t so
much interested in TEB making improvements, but more to use TEB as a standard.

Mr. Heslin announced that Paul Bolognese is retiring from the Port Authority on November 12,
2010, after a long and illustrious career. We are very sad to see him go. A replacement has been
assigned; however, we have no information to share at this time. In the meantime, if you have
any questions that would normally be directed to Paul, please call Terri Lee and she will direct

your call.

The RSAT meeting will be taking place at TEB on November 30™. Mr. Vince Cimino of the
FAA has informed us that he will be inspecting the airport prior to that meeting. This will not be
like a Part 139 Inspection. He will be looking foritems that may come up at the RSAT meeting.

Construction Projects at the Airport

Ms. Cathy Nigro covered some of the current projects.

e Redneck Avenue Relocation Project and Rwy 1-19 EMAS
The new Redneck Avenue is being paved and we expect to have the roadway open by

mid December.
Some paving is needed on Moonachie Avenue, which will require some closures. This

will only be lane closures not a road closure.
o 0Old Redneck Avenue will require road closures associated with the relocation of the 138

KV cable.
Construction staff is working on a “green wall” to replace the berm, which has been

O

removed.

e Airfield Construction
o Duct work 1s currently taking place for the new airfield lighting control panel.
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summary of the Teterboro Airport Manager’'s Mecting
Port Authority Confercnce Room
90 Moonachic Avenue

November 10, 2010

Mr. Richard Heslin welcomed attendees and reported on the following:

Total operations for October were 13,517, which was about even with October of last year. Jet
operations were 10,691, an increase of 1.3%. Fuel sales last month were up 5.9% compared to
last September. Y car-to-date operations through October are up 9% over last year.

Mr. Heslin reported that investigators from the GAO visited Teterboro Airport in October at the
request of Senator Rockefeller to discuss perimeter security and access control. They weren’t so
much interested in TEB making improvements, but more to use TEB as a standard.

Mr. Heslin announced that Paul Bolognese is retiring from the Port Authority on November 12,
2010, after a long and illustrious career. We are very sad to see him go. A replacement has been
assigned; however, we have no information to share at this time. In the meantime, if you have
any questions that would normally be directed to Paul, please call Terri Lee and she will direct

your call.

The RSAT meeting will be taking place at TEB on November 30", Mr. Vince Cimino of the
FAA has informed us that he will be inspecting the airport prior to that meeting. This will not be
like a Part 139 Inspection. He will be looking for items that may come up at the RSAT meeting.

Construction Projects at the Airport

Ms. Cathy Nigro covered some of the current projects.

e Redneck Avenue Relocation Project and Rwy 1-19 EMAS
The new Redneck Avenue is being paved and we expect to have the roadway open by

O
mid December.

o Some paving is needed on Moonachie Avenue, which will require some closures. This
will only be lane closures not a road closure.

o Old Redneck Avenue will require road closures associated with the relocation of the 138
KV cable.

o Construction staff is working on a “green wall” to replace the berm, which has been

removed.

e Airfield Construction
o Duct work is currently taking place for the new airfield lighting control panel.

[
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= Therunway edge lights for Rwy 6-24 have been changed and stafTis vworking o

airport beacon.
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The construction of the new snow cquipment storage building is on hold,

[

o Tenrant Projects
o Projects are ongoing at all facilitics.

A question was asked about the liquid nitrogen being used at the south end of the airfield. This
is used to freeze the 138 KV lines, which are oil filled, to prevent the oil from lcaking out when a

linc is cut. The tie-ins arc ncaring completion.

FAA Operational Update

The ATCT Manager, Gary Palm, reported that FAA statistics concur that the airport is experiencing an

increase in traffic.

Mr. Palm also mentioned the RSAT meeting on November 30". The meeting will start at 9 a.m.

®
and should run until about 1 p.m. The agenda has been circulated. He encouraged attendance.
e One-on-one snow removal briefings with the Tower and the FBOs should begin on Friday.
e  Mr. Palm again stressed that pilots must request the Dalton Departure and they must have a hard

copy of it onboard the aircraft and be familiar with the procedure. Controllers will no longer
offer it to pilots. He urged continued education for operators regarding the importance of this

procedure.

e The TRC position is being expanded and his objective is to find alternate routing for GA aircraft
to help alleviate delays in the upcoming holiday season.

Teterboro Airport Noise Abatement and Environmental Compliance Office

As part of his report, Mr. Gabriel Andino noted that TANAAC met on October 27" and reviewed some
of the information from that meeting.

e There were 334 noise complaints through the first 3 quarters this year compared to 549 last year.
e Noise violations — 96 first violations and 6 second were given so far this year. The Noise office
studied the violations to identify trends and discovered that 90% of the violations were on
Runway 24 after 10 p.m.

The new permancnt noise monitors are currently being installed. The new monitors have digital
communications capabilitics and can be accessed remotely. They also have improved reporting

capabilities.
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o A question was asked about the cost of the new monitors. All 6 monitors installed with
maintenance contiact cost about S160K.

With regard to snow removal, it 1s important that tenants avoid storm water drains and retention
ponds when plowing snow from their property. Deicing fluid mingled in the show when it melts,
can impact the Chemical Oxygen Demand (COD) of the waterways. The State will be
monitoring this closcly and may place strict regulations on deicing procedures. Last February,
the airport had an exceedance of suspended solids, (dirt, sand ctc.) in the run-off water. We
don’t want to have that repeated. 1f drains can’t be avoided, protective measures should be
installed to safeguard against contamination.
o Ms. Jackie Vibbert asked if there were recommendations as to the best location for
stockpiling snow. Mr. Andino will meet with each FBO and discuss specific
recommended locations at each facility.

Mr. Peter Rothwell reported that there have been issues with fumes at Dassault lately, so much
so that one of the employees has complained that he was having difficulty breathing. A
discussion ensued. The airport has also received some complaints from the Bergen County
Technical School. Following that complaint, staff examined the conditions at that time and
found that there were delays and the winds were blowing from the northwest. This is likely the
reason that Dassault Falcon Jet has been experiencing fumes too. Staff will continue to monitor
the situation to determine if something can be done to help mitigate the situation.

Winter Weather Update

Mr. John Kastens reported that we have had no winter precipitation this year so far. He also noted that
he met with tenants last week to discuss this year’s snow plan and will be presenting that information

again at the TUG meeting on November 17"

Canada Goose Control

Ms. Phillips reported that seven new towns have been contacted to be part of the program.
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We will likely implement another training program for nest identification and egg addling in
January or February of 2011. This will be geared toward those who work in the field.

The turf sweeper has been received that will be used by Moonachie, Hasbrouck Heights, Wood-
Ridge, Little Ferry and South Hackensack to clean their ball fields. It has been tested by

Moonachie already.
We are pleased that the towns still seem to be enthusiastic and realize that wildlife management

is an ongoing issue.
The next meeting of the group is December 14" at 10 a.m. at 90 Moonachie Avenue.

Ms. Phillips reminded tenants to report wildlife issues to Operations.

Page 3 of 5



YT

S A A RIVVERNA .o
E‘;“& IS fOVE G

Ms Fhillips reporied that one point of the Notice of Proposed Ruling (NPRM) {or Safety Management
Systems (SMS) s a plan to extend SMS to non-mmovement arcas. At this point the NPRM doesn’t
extend any Jeoal protection or protection of data, and there is a significant lack of guidance as to what
this actually means. There is a question about funding and about what already cxists nationwide.
NATA has requested a 60 day extension to the comment period until March 5, 2011, John Panarello
added that this could mean that the Part 139 Inspection would also include activiiy and SMS within non-

movement arcas.

Runwav 1-19 Rehabilitation Project

Mr. Heslin introduced Gerard Salernitano, from the Aviation Project Management Department, who
made a presentation regarding the upcoming Runway 1-19 rehabilitation project.

e The last time the runway was rechabbed was 2000.

e The project will include a full depth rehab of Taxiway G.

e The runway will be milled with a 3 inch overlay, and will be grooved.

e Both surfaces will meet FAA and PANYNJ standards

Two fire hydrants and the piping will be installed in advance of a separate contract so that when

®
that contract work takes place, the runway surface will not need to be disturbed.

e The contract will go out for bid on January 19, 2011, with the work to being in May and the
paving to be completed in October, the electrical by November 15" of next year.

e The hours of work will be daytime so as not to put additional traffic on Runway 6-24, the noise
sensitive runway, during the nighttime hours.

e The work will require 4 airport closures, which will be 12-hour closures from Saturday night to

Sunday morning, during July and August.
e This work will be done in coordination with the EMAS project.

Shelter Qur Sisters Annual Toy Drive

Mr. John Panarello noted that the annual Shelter Our Sisters (SOS) toy drive is coming up. Flyers will
be distributed to the FBOs shortly. Mr. Panarello reminded tenants that it is much more than just toys.
Pcople can donate clothing, diapers, foodstuffs, etc. A detailed list of needed items will accompany the
flyers. Ms. Lauren Rhoden and Ms. Karen Zweifel will coordinate receipt of the donations. Please feel
free to contact Lauren with any questions or to make arrangements for pick up or delivery. Her number

is 201-393-4080.

Open Discussion

Mr. Steve Chandoha noted that they have been having trouble scheduling engine run-ups and
conscquently it i1s affecting business. He added that the he believes that ATCT has cited too much
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trafiic for the reason for postponing the run-ups. Mr. John Kastens aerced that the Tuxiveany A pad
cunnot be used for run-ups during busy operations. However, the airport always wics to Lu:}com‘nmduﬁw
run-ups because we know the importance of them, perhaps scheduling carly morning would be a vood
option and sometimes there are other locations that can be utilized. 1f this continues o be a problem,
please contact the assistant operations manager or operations manager and they will try to assist vou.
Mr. Heslin added that engine run-ups will be allowed again on Taxiway G once that rehab is complete.

Ms. Helene Gibbs thanked the airport for their support of the ASDO Networking Conference. It was a

very successful event.

Mr. Heslin reviewed the upcoming mectings:
e Mid Bergen Rotary Fundraiser Auction — November 11, 2010
e TUG —November 17,2010
e RSAT - November 30, 2010

e Community Goose Meeting — December 14, 2010

With no other business to come before the group, the meeting was adjourned.

The next meeting will be December 8, 2010, at 10:30 a.m. The following is the tentative schedule for

the remainder of 2010.

MEETING SCHEDULE

Day: Wednesday

Date: December 8, 2010

Time: 10:30 a.m.

Location: Teterboro Airport Conference Room
Address: 90 Moonachie Avenue, Teterboro, NJ 07608

To add a specific item to the December agenda, please contact Terri Lee at 201-807-4020 or
1 tleet@panynj.gov

December 8, 2010
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sumnary of the Teterboro Alrport Manager’s Meceting,
Port Authority Confercnce Room
90 Moonachic Avenue

October 13,2010

Welcome
Mr. Richard Heslin welconed attendees and reported on the following:

o Total operations were 13,395, which was a 2% increase over September of last year, Jet
operations were 10,442, an increase of 5%. Fuel sales last month were up 13% compared to last
September. Year-to-date operations through September are 108,736, up 10.5% over last year.

e Mr. Heslin reminded attendees that the presentation on the Runway 1-19 rehabilitation project
will take place at the November Managers Meeting.

e The PA Board of Commissioners has approved a new 5- year Operating and Maintenance
Contract between the Port Authority of NY & NJ and AvPORTS. It is currently in the two-week
veto period required by both state governors. Mr. Heslin added that the Port Authority is very
pleased with the work done by Mr. John Panarello and his staff at TEB.

Construction Projects at the Airport

Ms. Cathy Nigro covered some of the current projects.

¢ Runway 6-24
o This project is complete.
o There is a current work order to change the height of the edge lights from 18 to 24”.

e Redneck Avenue Relocation Project and Rwy 1-19 EMAS
o The new Redneck Avenue roadway 1s built to Moonachie Avenue and paving will take

place this week.
o Old Redneck Avenue is closed to one lane with a temporary traffic light for alternating

traffic flow.

o In conjunction with EMAS installation, construction staff is in the process of removing
the berm, and a “green wall” will be built in its place.

o A culvert is being installed to replace the open drainage ditch.

e Maintenance Yard
o The construction of the new snow equipment storage building is ongoing.

o New clectric receptacles have been installed for charging the snow removal equipment.

CiTemplnotes6DAIGOTNMIN-OCT-2010-Rev#3 Final.doc
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Tenant Prejects
o Projects are ongoing at some of the FBOs and the Air Tralfic Contro! Tower.

Ms. Nigro showed pictures of (he new airficld Hghting control pancl that has been installed and
some highlights of the Redneck Avenue project. Of particular interest was the new drainage
system that 1s part of the Redneck Avenuc project, which is designed to help with flooding in the

arce.

FAA Operational Update

The ATCT Manager, Gary Palm, reported that FAA statistics concur that the airport is expericneing an

increase in traffic.

Mr. Palm again stressed that pilots must request the Dalton Departure and they must have a hard
copy of it onboard the aircraft and be familiar with the procedure. Controllers will no longer
offer it to pilots. He urged continued education for operators regarding the importance of this

procedure.

Mr. Palm noted that Jeff Clark is the new FAA District Manager for TEB.

There are meetings every two weeks at the District office regarding delays. They are pursuing
some changes to help reduce delays at TEB, which include the expansion of automatic releases.

There is an environmental meeting on October 20™ for the new ATCT in the Meadowlands area.
This meeting will address the environmental impacts and mitigation costs of the final three sites

chosen for the new tower.

There are new land-and-hold-short operations in place, but these do not affect many operations at
TEB.

Teterboro Airport Industry Working Group Meeting

Mr. Heslin reported that the Working Group met on October 7™ and noted that anyone who would like a
copy of the handout from that meeting may see Terri Lee.

CTemp'notes6DAIOOVTNMIN-OCT-2010-Revi#3 Final.doc

The focus of the group has been Stage 2 operations during the voluntary curfew times. There
have been 71 of these operations this year to date, which is a 13% decrease from last year.

He also revicwed some other statistics that were discussed at that meeting. Comparing
operations in 2010 to 2006 when the group started, total operations are down 20.7%, nighttime
operations are down 36.2%, and Stage 2 operations are down 72.9%.

Construction projects at the airport and noise abatement issues were also discussed.

Mr. Jim Coyne discussced the political situation.

Mr. Dean Saucier discussed transient altitude deviations. |
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o 1w o snggested that ahuman-interest story could heweritten reearding Pam Phillips and her

b
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svolvement with the developmuent ol the EMAS. Pam has been direetly involved with EMVAY

i i

since the instollation of the Grst EMAS at JFIC.
The nextniceting of the Teterboro Alrpart Industey Working Group is Jonvary 27,2011, at [0

a1,

Teterboro Airport Nolse Abatement and Envirosmental Compliance Office

As part of his report, Mr. Gabricl Andino noted that TANAAC will meet on October 27 at 7 p.m. at 90
Moonachie Avenuc.

o There were 150 Iess noise complaints this year compared to last year.

e Noise violations are slightly higher than last year’s. The Noise office is currently working to
identify trends that could be addressed to help reduce the number of noise events.

e The Teterboro Airport Good Neighbor Awards will be presented in a ceremony at the NBAA

Annual Convention on October 19™.
o The ceremony will take place at noon in Press Conference Room 1 at the Convention

Hall.

o This year there were 24 winners. Most of which have reported that they will attend the
ceremony.

o This program is a good public relations tool as it has successfully encouraged quieter
flying at TEB.

o Mr. Andino thanked the airport tenants and users for their effort in making this happen.
e The equipment for the new noise monitors is on site and should installed beginning of first week
of November. The new monitors have digital communications capabilities.

Canada Goose Control

Ms. Phillips reported that seven new towns have been contacted to be part of the program.

o We will likely do another training program for nest identification and egg addling in the early
part of 2011.

e Progress is being made for a turf sweeper to be used by Moonachie, Hasbrouck Heights, Wood-
Ridge, Little Ferry and South Hackensack to clean their ball fields. We anticipate purchasing it
in about a week and the contract for its use will be circulated. The towns are anxious to utilize
the sweeper.

e The next meeting of the group is November 9" at 10 a.m. at 90 Moonachie Avenue.

CiTempinotes6DA3GOTNMIN-OCT-2010-Rev#3_Final.doc
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Ms. Phillips reported on the October 17 incident in which o Gulfstream 4 ran into the Enginecred
I Arre

Materia sting Svstem (EMAS) at the end of Runway 6

» The FAA recognizes JTIKC as having the first arrestor bed and states that 51 beds arc currently
installed around the country. Including this incident, seven arrestments have been made.
The aircraft at TEB ran about 112 feet into the bed entering at about 40 knots.

o The EMAS successfully stopped the aircraft with very minimal damage and no injuries.

The aircraft was removed from the bed and towed without incident to Meridian Teterboro.

e The runway was only closed for about 5 %4 hours.

e The EMAS has been repaired. The estimated cost of repairs is about $500K.

A question was raised about why the aircraft went into the bed. Ms. Phillips responded that the
incident is currently being investigated by the FAA and no dctermination has been made.
The incident did receive some positive press about the successful performance of the EMAS.

&

ASDO Annual Networking Event

On behalf of Ms. Helene Gibbs, Mr. Heslin reported that the annual EWR / TEB networking event is
Friday, October 22" from 9 a.m. to noon at the Newark Hilton. This is a very positive community event
in which the airports can give back to the communities by supporting local businesses. Mr. Heslin
encouraged attendance. Flyers with more information were distributed.

Open Discussion

Ms. Phillips noted that there is a new Notice of Proposed Rule Making regarding Safety Management
System (SMS) for certificated airports. This may affect TEB. She will look into this and may call a

meeting to discuss.

Mr. Steve Riethof reported that Wings and Wheels was a very successful event this year. Mr. Riethof
thanked tenants for all their help and support. He noted that the crews of the show planes commented on
the efficiency of all the staff at TEB.

Mr. John Panarello noted that the Scholarship Golf Outing was very successful. It was, however, the
first rain shortened outing. He thanked everyone for their sponsorship, donations and support.

Mr. Panarello also announced the Mid-Bergen Rotary is holding its annual Charity Fundraiser on
November 11" at the Hasbrouck Heights Holiday Inn. Flyers were made available.

CrTemp\notes6DA3IOOTNMIN-OCT-2010-Rev#3 Final.doc
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Mi. Hleshin revicwed the upeoming meelings:

T Coreer Day — October 14,2010

@

e NDBAA Annuval Meeting and Convention — Geiober 19221, 2010
fang "

ASDO Networking Fvent — October 22, 2010

o TANAAC — October 27, 2010
e Salute to Vctcrané - November 7, 2010
¢ Community Goose Meeting — November 9, 2010
e Mid Bergen Rotary Fundraiser Auction — November 11, 2010
o TUG —November 17,2010
e RSAT - November 30, 2010

With no other business to come before the group, the meeting was adjourned.

The next meeting will be November 10, 2010, at 10:30 a.m. The following is the tentative schedule
for the remainder of 2010.

MEETING SCHEDULE

Day: Wednesday

Date: November 10, 2010

Time;: 10:30 a.m.

Location: Teterboro Airport Conference Room
Address: 90 Moonachie Avenue, Teterboro, NJ 07608

To add a specific item to the November agenda, pleasc contact Terri Lee at 201-807-4020 or

Hee@panynj.gov

November 10, 2010
December 8, 2010
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Summary of the Teterboro Airport Manager's Meeting
Port Authority Conference Roon
Y0 Moonachic Avenue

Junc 9, 2010

Welcome
Mr. Heslin welcomed attendecs and reviewed the May 2010 operations statistics.

e Total aircraft movements were 13,517, which was an increase of 11% comparcd to May
of last year. Jet traffic was 10,468, an increase of 13% over last year’s number, and fucl
sales were up 17% over May 2009.- Traffic continues to trend upward. Year to date --
January was up 12%, February, with all the snow, only 1%, March up 17%, and April
was 12%. We continue to experience a double digit increase in traffic over last year’s

numbers.

e Mr. Heslin reported that staff is still working with the FAA regarding the annual 5K run
at TEB. We have been told by the FAA that approval is eminent, but without the actual
letter in our possession, we can’t be certain, but we remain optimistic.

Construction Projects at the Airport

Ms. Cathy Nigro covered some of the current projects.

e Runway 6-24
o This project is complete.

e Taxiway Projects
o Work is complete on Taxiways K, A, C and Q.

e Airfield Hydrant Project
o The installation of the pipe for a hydrant system on the north end of the airfield is

finished and has passed the hydrostatic test.
o It now needs to be tied into the system and the work completed in Hangar 1, then

it will be operational.

e Maintenance Yard
o The Maintenance yard paving project is complete.
o The snow equipment storage building contract is awarded and work is expected to

begin within the next 2 weeks.

e Redneck Avenue Relocation Project and Rwy 1-19 EMAS

o The majority of the base of the roadway itself is completed.

o 95% of the 36 inch gas line is in.

o We are now working on installing the 138 KV duct bank with PSE&G.
o Today we are tying the 12 inch gas line to the 36 inch gas line.
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